
 
  

Teachers for September 

Our Parent/Pupil Target Setting Meetings are scheduled for 30th June and 2nd July.  These meetings are an oppor-

tunity for parents and children to get the chance to sit down with their child’s teacher for next year and discuss tran-

sition. This could be the types of things children might wish to achieve and to chat through anything parents would 

like the teachers to know about their child for the following year.  The details of our teaching and support staff plans 

are below: 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Mrs Lampier and  

Mrs Williamson 
Mrs Green Mr Sandall Miss Pryor Mr Barnes Miss MacQuarrie Mr McGowan 

Supported by Supported by Supported by Supported by Supported by Supported by Supported by 

Miss White and 

Mr Le Page 

Mrs Wells 

Mr Le Page 

Miss Williams 

Mrs Burgess Mrs Harding Mrs Richards Miss Hawken Mr Stonehouse 

As always, Mrs Laity will continue to form an integral part of our teaching team next year also. She 

will be working in a part-time capacity, providing cover and release time for teaching staff. 

      Bags 2 School Date - Tuesday 10th June 

 

Our next Bags 2 School collection will be on Tuesday 10th June next week! Please bring any 

donations to school leading up to this date. Bags to school accept all sorts of different items 

of clothing, shoes, hats, bags and much more: What We Collect | Bag2School. All funds raised go directly to 

FOPS which all go towards helping your children with different aspects of school life. Thank you for your support.  

https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect


Breakfast Club Reminder 

 

Just a reminder that if parents would like to use our morning Breakfast Club, it is 

always helpful if places are booked ahead of time using the Arbor Parent Portal 

or by calling the School Office (01872 572021). If it is a last minute arrangement 

that’s needed, we’re still happy to accept children on the day, but it is very help-

ful if we can know beforehand so we can plan the provision. Also, please can 

we request that parents accompany children to the School Office when drop-

ping off at Breakfast Club.  

Perranporth Community Primary School - The G.R.E.E.N. Curriculum  

Growing – Relevant – Environment – Engaging – Nurture  

Reception Class - Beach Trip 

 

Children in Reception had a very exciting time this week exploring our local Environment when they visited Perran-

porth Beach! As part of their learning on ‘Who Lives in a Rockpool?’, children were busy spotting landmarks then 

used their knowledge to create their own maps. They also had to use their senses learning about what they could 

see, hear, smell, touch and taste. And, as you can see from the picture, the children also had lots of fun creating 

some amazing beach art too! 

Lego for The Lighthouse 
 

Do you have any Lego you no longer need?  

Our after school care provision, Lighthouse, would hugely 

appreciate any unwanted Lego for children to use at the 

club. If you have any Lego you are happy to donate, this 

will be very gratefully received. Any donations can be 

dropped into the School Office. Thank you for your support. 



Summer Term Dates for your Diary 

 

The Summer Term is always a busy one, so we’d like to share the following dates so that parents can mark them in 

diaries. These are the dates we know so far this summer, we’re sure more events will arise as the term moves for-

wards so please do keep an eye out for any updates. 

 

 Tue 10th Jun - Bags 2 School Collection, Y6 Bikeability, KS1 Sports Day 

 Wed 25th Jun - Y5 Maths Olympiad 

 Mon 30th Jun - Y4 Surf Morning, Parent Meetings 1-6pm 

 Tue 1st Jul - RLS & Penair Transition Day for Y6 (Day 1) 

 Wed 2nd Jul - RLS & Penair Transition Day for Y6 (Day 2), Parent Meetings 1-

4pm, Rec Teddy Bear’s Picnic 

 Fri 4th Jul - FOPS Summer Fayre 

 Mon 7th Jul - Y3 Surf Morning, TPAT Music Evening at Hall for Cornwall 

 Tue 8th Jul - KS2 Sports Day 

 Wed 9th Jul - Y6 Bikeability, Rec Sports Morning 

 Fri 11th Jul - Y6 Bikeability, Rec Rockpool Visit 

 Mon 14th Jul - Y6 Surf Morning, SRE Week Starts, Year 4 Class Assembly -  par-

ents welcome (2.15pm) 

 Tue 15th Jul - Year 1 Class Assembly -  parents welcome (2:15pm) 

 Wed 16th Jul - Year 2 Class Assembly -  parents welcome (2:15pm) 

 Thur 17th Jul - Rec Class Assembly -  parents welcome (2:00pm) 

 Fri 18th Jul - Y6 Bikeability 

 Mon 21st Jul - Y5 Surf Morning, Y3 Class Assembly - parents welcome (2:15pm), Y6 Leaver’s Play 5.30pm 

 Tue 22nd Jul - Year 5 Class Assembly -  parents welcome (2:15pm), Y6 Leaver’s Play 5.30pm 

 Wed 23rd Jul - Last Day of Summer Term 

Sports Days 

 

 

 Tuesday 10th June - KS1 Sports Day - Field Gates open 1.15pm for a 

1.30pm start. 

 Tuesday 8th July - KS2 Sports Day - Field Gates open 1.15pm for a 

1.30pm start. 

 Wednesday 9th July - Rec Sports Morning - starts at 9.30am  



School Attendance Reminder 

 

As parents will know from previous newsletters, good school attendance is extremely important and something we 

try very hard to work with parents to maintain. We would like to remind parents that we are not able to authorise 

children’s absence for the purpose of holiday during term time. It is important that parents understand that if they 

remove their child from school and incur unauthorised absences, they may be subject to a penalty notice as ex-

plained on our Leave of Absence Request Form. In line with government regulations, Cornwall Council has issued 

penalty notices to members of our school community already this academic year.  

 
If your child is absent from school without authorisation, you will be committing an offence under the Education Act 1996. We may 

submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. 

Penalty Notices are issued per liable parent, per child and each carry a fine of £80 if paid within 21 days or £160 if paid after this 

but within 28 days. 

If your child is further absent from school without authorisation within any 3-year period, you will be committing a further offence 

under the Education Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance with 

Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices for a second offence are issued per liable parent, per child and each 

carry a fine of £160, payable within 28 days.  

Importantly, fines per parent will be capped to two fines within any three-year period. Once this limit has been reached, other 

action such as a parenting order or prosecution will be considered.  

Failure to pay the Penalty Notice may also result in legal action. If you are prosecuted and attend court because your child has 

not been attending school, you could get a fine of up to £2,500. Cornwall Council may also apply for the costs incurred in taking 

the matter to Court, including legal costs. 

 Absence not authorised by the school may also result in a prosecution in the Magistrates’ Court under Section 444(1) or Section 

444(1A) of the Education Act 1996, leading to a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a custodial sentence. Again, Cornwall Council may 

also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including legal costs.  

Money raised from fines is only used by the local authority to cover the costs of administering the system, and to fund attendance 

support. Any extra money is returned to the government.  

‘Parent’ as set out in Section 576 of the Education Act 1996, defines parent to include: natural parents, whether they are married or 

not; any person or body who has parental responsibility for a child (as defined by the Children Act 1989) and; any person who, 

although not a natural parent, has care of a child. Having care of a child means a person with whom a child lives and who looks 

after a child, irrespective of what their relationship is with said child. 
 

Please ensure the School is notified of all planned absences by completing the appropriate Leave of Absence form 

available from the School Office.  

 

We would also like to request that parents and families make every effort to arrive at school on time, between 

8:30am and 8:45am. It’s always best for children to have a calm and settled start to their day and this really helps 

set their learning day up properly too. Lateness causes lots of disruptions in classrooms, to the School Office staff 

and is also lost learning time too. 


